
BOARD OF EDUCATION MINUTES 
CHANNAHON SCHOOL DISTRICT 

17 WILL COUNTY, ILLINOIS 
 
 
PIONEER PATH SCHOOL 
Regular Board Meeting - 5:00 pm Monday, 
October 18, 2021 
 
President Pope entertained a motion to call the open meeting to order 5:05PM Motion made by Derek 
Breen, second by Pat Clower.  All ayes, nays none. Motion  passes. 
 
Roll Call: Joe Pope, Derek Breen, Christine Bucciarelli, Pat Clower, and Kevin Murphy. 
Absent:  Brandt Compton  
Julie Bankes entered at 5:08pm  
 
President Pope led the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
President Pope inquired if there was public comment. There was no Public comment. 
 
President Pope entertained a motion to approve the Consent Agenda. Motion made by Christine 
Bucciarelli second by Julie Bankes.  All ayes nays none motion passes. 
 
Roll Call: Derek Breen, Christine Bucciarelli, Julie Bankes, Pat Clower, Kevin Murphy, and Joe Pope. 
 
President Pope asked if there was any comment from Channahon Council AFT Local 604 . No Comment 
 
President Pope turned the meeting over to Dr. Nicholas  Henkle for his Superintendent Report. 
 
Dr. Henkle informed the board, Austin Degan, a student of Channahon School District that passed away.  
In respect for him and his family a moment of silence was observed. 
 
Dr. Henkle recommended the board approve the deed authorizing the transfer of 5.51 acres of land 
identified on the Plat Survey completed by Geotech, Inc. pursuant to the Government Property Transfer 
Act.  President Pope entertained a motion to approve the deed authorizing the transfer of 5.51 acres of 
land identified on the Plat Survey completed by Geotech, Inc. pursuant to the Government Property 
Transfer Act.  Motion by Derek Breen second by Kevin Murphy.  All ayes nays none motion passes 
 
Roll Call: Christine Bucciarelli, Julie Bankes, Pat Clower, Kevin Murphy, Joe Pope, and Derek Breen 
 
Dr. Henkle reminded the board that one of our school nurses, Karen Peters, was retiring at the end of the 
school year.  Dr. Henkle would like to hire a replacement before the end of January for training purposes.  
The board directed Dr. Henkle to bring back for action at the November 15, 2021 board meeting. 
 
Dr. Henkle discussed the concept of allowing two pickup and drop off points students who come from 
shared custody situations. Board decided that they would re-evaluate the plan after the Holidays due to 
COVID rates. 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 



New Business –  Jeff Grosso will have an Audit for ESSER Funds at November 15, 2021 meeting. 
 

Other Matters of the Board  
 
 
Adjournment – President Pope entertained a motion to at 6:16pm. Motion by Christine Bucciarelli, 
second by Joe Pope.  All ayes nays none motion passes. 
 
Submitted by: LouAnn Whalen 
 
 
 
   
Joe Pope- President    Christine Bucciarelli – Secretary 


